

# MINUTES

## FAIRMOUNT NEIGHBORS (FN) TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

December 12, 2023

The Pub at Laurelwood Golf Course

In Attendance: Kay Rose & Jeff Philpot (FN Co-Chairs), John Hirons, Susan Hoffman, Tom Jordan (TC Chair) Danny Klute, Susie Smith, Alice Strong, Nathaniel Teich. Guest: Rob Inerfeld (COE Transportation Planning Manager),

The purposes of this inaugural meeting were to introduce the attendees to each other, to identify the topics of concern relating to transportation issues affecting the neighborhood, and to set the next meeting for an in-depth discussion of an issue.

Chair Tom Jordan welcomed the attendees and outlined the purposes of the meeting. He emphasized that this was not a meeting to debate or argue a particular issue, but to identify those topics which would require in-depth discussion at future meetings of the TC.

The following topics were identified (there is of course quite a bit of overlap):

### ***Fairmount Neighborhood Plan***

*Including:*

- \* *Boundaries*
- \* *Transportation & Parking Considerations*
- \* *Overall Transportation /Traffic Flow VISION*
- \* *Street Tree Inventory/Plan*
- \* *Traffic Calming*
- \* *Parking*

### ***Franklin Boulevard Project***

*Including:*

- \* *Entryway into Eugene and Neighborhood*
- \* *Fairmount Identity*
- \* *Main East/West Artery for Eugene*
- \* *Pedestrian and Alternative Transportation Access & Safety; EmX*
- \* *Roundabouts*
- \* *Impacts on Previously Little-Traveled Neighborhood Streets*
- \* *Emergency Travel flow*
- \* *Curb Appeal and Beautification*
- \* *Tree Canopy*
- \* *Fixing Ingress/Egress to Market of Choice from Orchard Street*
- \* *FN Impacts from the Planned Romania Lot Development*

### **Other Identified Topics/Issues**

*Including:*

- \* Traffic Safety & Flow on Agate Street – Update the Fairmount/Agate Traffic Study*
- \* Scooters – Parking Infrastructure*
- \* Overall Ingress & Egress for FN Residents and Emergency Vehicles (not just on Franklin Blvd)*
- \* Cut-Through Traffic from East Eugene to South Eugene*
- \* Traffic Calming*
- \* Coordination with UO about Events and Future Development*
- \* Capital Hill Development – Transportation/Planning Issues Relating to CH PUD*

*~Special thanks to Susie Smith for taking notes and providing the flip-chart!*

The next meeting of the FN Transportation Committee is scheduled for January 30, 2024 at 7 p.m., at the Pub at Laurelwood Golf Course. If you plan to attend, please inform Tom Jordan at [jordantc2001@yahoo.com](mailto:jordantc2001@yahoo.com) so we can have enough chairs in place.

-Tom